
RBA blinks
The RBA played against the trend raising 
the Australian cash rate by ‘just’ 25bps 
to 2.60%. This was against forecasters 
who had been calling for a 50bps hike. 
The move followed a 50bps hike each in 
the prior 4 months and a 25bps rise in 
May and, given the cash rate had been 
raised significantly in a short period of 
time, the RBA thought it prudent to slow 
the pace of increases. Salient points from 
the statement were, “Further increases are 
likely to be required over the period ahead. A 
further increase in inflation is expected over 
the months ahead before declining back 
towards the 2-3% range. Medium-term 
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inflation expectations remain well anchored, 
and it is important that this remains the 
case. Given the tight labour market and 
the upstream price pressures, the board 
will continue to pay close attention to both 
the evolution of labour costs and the price-
setting behaviour of firms in the period 
ahead. With global economic uncertainty 
lingering, the Board is closely monitoring the 
global economy, household spending, and 
wage and price-setting behaviour. The size 
and timing of future interest rate increases 
will continue to be determined by the 
incoming data and the outlook for inflation 
and the labour market.”

On the data front, in September 
Australian job ads fell -0.50% from 
August’s 1.50% gain, home loans 
fell -2.70% which was better than the 
expected -3.50% contraction, while 
building permits increased 28.10% 
when a modest 5.0% increase had been 
expected. On a positive note, Australian 
September manufacturing PMIs 
increased to 50.2 from August’s 49.3.

But what does it all mean for 
the RBNZ this afternoon?
Well, the NZ data isn’t good! Last 
night’s GDT auction took a surprising 
turn falling -3.5% with butter off -7.0%, 
while WMP and SMP fell -4.0% and 

-1.6%. Furthermore, the NZIER QSBO 
report highlighted that while business 
confidence had risen from its prior -65, 
it remained truly awful at -42%. It was 

a similar story for capacity utilisation 
which increased to 94.5% up from Q2’s 
93.4%. I suspect Mr. Orr will follow 
through with the 50bps hike, but the 
markets will be searching the statement 
for a softening in rhetoric. 

I would not expect the Fed to give in to 
the idea that ‘inflation has been beaten’ 
anytime soon after Mary Daley stated, 

“Inflation is causing pain economy for many 
Americans. We have a lot of work we can do 
to bring down demand” while new member 
Jefferson added, “We have acted boldly 
and are committed to taking further steps. 
Restoring price stability may take some time, 
will likely entail a period of below-trend 
growth.” Finally, ECB Chair Ms. Lagarde 
announced, “At a minimum, we have to 
stop stimulating demand. It’s difficult to say 
if inflation is at a peak.”

Equity markets continued their strong 
start to Q4 with gains of 2.5%-3.5%. 
Commodity markets also made steady 
gains with the OPEC+ rumours all but 
confirmed and expected to be formally 
announced in the next day or so. This saw 
oil prices add top yesterday’s 5.0% gain 
with a further 3.35% rally today. The AUD 
gave up -0.5% on the RBA announcement 
while the NZD and T-bond flatlined.    
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